
COVID-19 News in Miyagi and Updates in 2020 
 

From December 28 The suspention of the Go To Travel campaign* 
December 4 One student in Natori campus was found to be infected with 

the COVID-19 virus. The student never visited the campus 
from the onset of infection (ca. Nov. 28) and had no contact 
with other students nor faculty. Following instructions from 
the local health center, our college continues normal 
operations. 

November 25 One student in Natori campus was found to be infected with 
the COVID-19 virus. The student never visited the campus 
from the onset of infection (ca. Nov. 22) and had no contact 
with other students nor faculty. Following instructions from 
the local health center, our college continues normal 
operations. 

In November Due to infection of students, several junior-high and high 
schools near our college closed for a few days 

October 27  46 cases caused by a cluster at a vocational school 
In October Two clusters at a nightlife district and a hospital 
From October 1 Tokyo has been included in the Go To Travel campaign* 
In September Three clusters emerged at nightlife districts 
July 16 14 cases caused by two clusters 
June 19 Lifting of the request to restrain from traveling 
From April 29 to June 17 No new cases recorded for 51 days 
May 14 Lifting of the State of Emergency (the first time) 
April 16 Declaration of the State of Emergency (the first time) 
February 29 The first case recorded in Miyagi 

* Go To Travel is a government campaign to promote domestic travel by subsidizing travel expenses. 

 


